
Dear Reader,

It has been another month after the ease of COVID-
19 measures by the Government Directives for our
Community during these difficult times. Most of the
Shree Visa Oshwal Community, Nairobi facilities are
now opened for Members.

In this Oshwal Awaaz magazine you will note the
events that took place in April and May 2021 by the
Shree Visa Oshwal Community, Nairobi.

Shree Visa Oshwal Community, Nairobi continues to
bring various online events for our Members.

If you have an idea for an online event/ talk/ demo
or would like to present to our Community
Members, please get in touch with us, by email
admin@oshwalnairobi.org.
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Shree Visa Oshwal Community arranged Covid-19 
vaccinations for the Members over the age of 58 years. 
Eligible Members who filled in the form were assisted 

for the Covid-19 vaccine.

Shree Visa Oshwal Community Nairobi provided
sixty food hampers for the Staff in the Month of May
2021 to support them during the COVID19 Pandemic.
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ASTRO TURF & GROUNDS

The Oshwal Youth League Nairobi Astro Turf Arena, the Walking Track and Ground
facilities are now OPEN for all Members to use.

Sports is full of great importance, motivates children and adults to get outside and
keeps fit, but it also instills important values such as
fairness, teambuilding, equality, discipline, inclusion, perseverance and respect.

Members can book the Astro Turf Arena via the Oshwal App for Football, Cricket,
Hockey, Tennis and Volleyball.

As Nelson Mandela once said: “Sport has the power to change the world. It has 
the power to inspire. It has the power to unite people in a way that little else 

does.”
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Dr. Adil Waris is a Pediatric chest and allergy specialist.

His talk delved into a number of matters such as allergies,

childhood ailments, COVID-19 protocols and vaccines.

Viewers were able to ask him their pressing questions and

the session was highly interactive. The talk was broadcast

live on the Library’s Facebook page and those who were

unable to attend can still access it.

Dr. Suhani Shah is the founder/owner of Acacia Wellness

Kitchen and she worked with the Library Committee to

facilitate a talk centered on a ‘no sugar challenge.’ Viewers

were able to ask her their burning questions about sugar

and what it takes to frame a healthy diet. The talk was also

broadcast live on the Library’s Facebook page and is

available for those who were unable to attend the talk.

Another talk was held with Aleema NoorMohamed as our

guest-speaker. She is trained and certified in Neuro

Linguistics Programming (NLP) and was able to talk to our

viewers about mindfulness, adventure and outdoor therapy.

This talk was also streamed live on the library’s Facebook

page.

This past month, the Oshwal Library Committee has facilitated three talks aimed
at informing the public on different subject matters. Due to the current situation
with the COVID-19 pandemic, these sessions were conducted remotely, and
viewers were able to access information from the safety of their homes.

LIBRARY
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Contact the Library on library@oshwalnairobi.org or on +254202364403
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MAINTENANCE
Some of the Maintenance work going on within the Shree Visa 

Oshwal Community facilities/properties.
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We are very grateful to the Maintenance Committee for their efforts 
in maintaining the Shree Visa Oshwal Community Nairobi Facilities.

OSHWAL SPORTS COMPLEX

The Sports Complex is now open for Members wishing to use
the facilities can contact: 0790710024 or email:
sportssecretary@oshwalnairobi.org
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SENIORS SOCIAL

The Senior Social Subcommittee organized a virtual talk on DOCTOR
AND PATIENTS’ EXPERIENCES on Covid-19 hosted by Dr. Paresh Dave on
Sunday 23rd May 2021.
Shaina Shah introduced Dr. Paresh Dave, a Pathologist, who was a
victim of corona virus and became a patient himself. He shared his
experience as Doctor with fabulous technical knowledge as a patient
on how he suffered and survived and has not fully recovered yet. Other
Members also shared their experiences of the corona virus infection.
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CHAITRI MAAS AYMBEL OLI 
The Chaitri Maas Aymbel Oli took place on on Monday, 19th April 2021
and ended on Wednesday, 28th April 2021. Due to the current
Pandemic, all programs we conducted online. Siddhachakra Poojan was
conducted on Saturday, 24th April 2021.



VARSHITAP PARNA
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Bhartiben Naresh Dodhia and Joshna Ashok Vora hosted the Pujan

on the Varshitap Parna celebration on Saturday, 15th May 2021 at her
residence. The Office Bearers attended the function and bahuman.

WELFARE
The Welfare Subcommittee project to

commence this term was to donate food

packs to the 17 Oshwal households that are

under the Shree Visa Oshwal Community

Welfare Relief Scheme.

Well wishers donated funds to support the

Oshwal households.

The contents of the food packs ranged

from food items to household detergents.

The distribution took place on Saturday,

8th May 2021 at the Shree Visa Oshwal

Community Mahajanwadi.

We wish to thank the Donors for helping our fellow Oshwals during these difficult times and the 

Visa Oshwal Community Office Bearers who attended the event.

Any Member willing to contribute can contact admin@oshwalnairobi.org

Let us continue with our spirit of generosity and kindness.
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OSHWAL EDUCATION AND RELIEF BOARD

SHREE VISA OSHWAL COMMUNITY NAIROBI IS PROUD TO 
HOST THE UPCOMING 79TH ADHIVESHAN AT THE OSHWAL 

CENTRE 
ON 4TH, 5TH AND 6TH JUNE 2021.

Members having any queries or suggestions can email them to the 
Nairobi Board Delegates Secretary – Mr. Vivek Shah on 

vivekdshah@gmail.com
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EVENTS/INFORMATION

page 1


